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______________________________________________________________
Meeting held on Tuesday, 23rd October 2012
Members:
Terry Kavanagh (Chair), Nick Slater, Susie Cattermole, Marsha Meskimmon, Andrew Cooney, Elaine Hobby, Kevin Ryan, Sophie Sanders, Margaret Tomlinson, Jon Walker
Apologies:
Paula Powditch, Caroline Walker
In attendance:
Steven Hughes, Amelia Beavis-Harrison 
_________________________________________________________________________________
	1.
	Apologies
Apologies were noted. 

	Action



	2.
	Minutes
ACM2011/12-A3
The minutes of the Arts Committee Meeting held on 17th April 2012 were approved.


	

	3.

4.

5.
6.
7.
	Matters arising from the minutes and not appearing elsewhere on the agenda
The Space
Nick Slater (NS) reported on Loughborough University Arts (LUA) move to new accommodation above and behind the Cope Auditorium. The new spaces are complimented by a new cafe which has proved popular with staff and students and has helped make it a more dynamic space. 
The Collection
NS reported that Amy Petterson has been appointed as a graduate placement intern to manage the development of the University art collection.  Issues relating to documentation, condition, insurance and location of work have become more apparent in the past year and this post will seek to address these and ensure appropriate measures and policies are put in place.  

NS reported that new software had been purchased to support this activity.  He added that the maintenance of the collection is not the sole responsibility of LUA but should also be built into the work of FM and individual departments. 

Public Art

Terry Kavanagh (TK) reported that as part of the demolishing Victory Hall and the construction of HEBS2 planning guidance had included the need to commission public art as part of the redevelopment of the area. There is an urgent need to address this as planning have insisted that the process is undertaken before Christmas. TK suggested that a representative from LUA need to be part of a wider committee to take this forward. 
Main item for discussion: Business Plan 2012-2015
NS introduced the LUA Business Plan and commented that this was an appropriate time to undertake the new business plan with the arrival of a new VC, the move to new spaces, and the current financial climate.  He added that there had been a shift in focus during his time in post moving from prioritising community engagement to an increased emphasis on student provision.  He added that the key areas for delivery were an engagement with students and staff, an engagement with community and an engagement with research.  TK emphasised the importance of student engagement. 
Jon Walker (JW) suggested that art works could be put in places where the students inhabit rather than expecting all students to come to the LUA spaces.

TK noted that the relationship with the Students Union needed to be stronger.


TK commented that the change in Vice Chancellor will mean a change in University strategy which will affect LUA in the long run. He added that over the 5 years NS has been in post he has added to the diversity of the campus and done a lot in the time, JW supported this. 

NS explained how the LUA Business Plan responded to the University’s strategic objectives and how it intended to meet some of the University’s goals through the programme. 
JW noted that the paper was good but suggested the document could tie into the University philosophy and ethos of quality and excellence as well as supporting its strategic goals. He noted LUA do achieve this so it could be written into the Business Plan. 
The committee discussed the pros and cons of the current location of the arts space, both in relation to the town and the campus. . The committee noted that events such as the 2012 Matsuri increase visibility in the town and that these kind of events should continue. 

JW discussed the development of an early evening culture (a culture that participates in activities such as  going to the cinema before the late evening culture which is largely associated with drinking) in relation to the Love Loughborough five year scheme. JW suggested that concert vouchers and other promotions could become mutually beneficial to an early evening audience and the Love Loughborough scheme. Ally Mulholand and Keith Heart are contacts for this project. 
TK introduced the Saturday Morning Art Club which will become a part of the School of Arts contribution to the Widening Participation Agenda. 

NS discussed an offer system which LUA will implement to encourage student involvement; this will see student groups offered workshops with skilled practitioners and trips to art events.

Andrew Cooney (AC) suggested that Jenny Hall the Marketing Officer could investigate developing new audiences from the existing University and LUA information available.  

NS asked the committee if they felt that the nature of the programming was correct, even though it might not attract large audiences, or should they focus on programming more populist work that would successfully meet the KPI around audience numbers. The committee all agreed the role of LUA was to offer a more unique programme not one that was replicated elsewhere. TK noted that LUA’s KPI’s should reflect on this loosely but would need to demonstrate growing an audience. 

JW commented that LUA should be producing activities that respond to the University, noting the only area of fund increase in the University was related to the Widening Participation Agenda, for which a post is being advertised that LUA should connect with. 
NS and Kevin Ryan (KR) are to discuss LUA’s involvement with the Youth Arts Award.

Elaine Hobby (EH) discussed an annual poetry competition that the department of English and Drama are hoping to initiate and suggested LUA could have involvement with this to add to the arts package. 
JW suggested LUA could extend the existing volunteer programme to staff who could work on secondment in the department. 

Steve Hughes (SH) suggested that LUA should seek department champions as contacts to disseminate information to and raise staff awareness. AC suggested this could be done with an incentive such as ticket offers.
Directors Report
a. Directors Report
NS introduced the Directors Report and noted that LUA had moved into new accommodation, but there was still the need to complete the refurbishment through fundraising to enable the installation of a new facade and landscaping.  


There was a discussion about a recent visit from one of the Cope trustees, with Margaret Tomlinson (MT) reporting that the visit had been successful but that following this she had heard that the £50k allocated by the University towards the project was now in doubt.  NS will confirm the funding situation with MT. 

Any Other Business

None were noted

Date of Next Meeting
Tuesday 29 January, 12.30: Committee Room, Hazlerigg
Tuesday 23 April, 12.30: Council Chamber, Hazlerigg
END
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